NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE VISUALLY HANDICAPPED

BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

NMSVH MAIN CAMPUS, ALAMOGORDO

APRIL 29, 2000

I. Call to Order

The regularly scheduled meeting was called to order by President James Salas at 8:42 a.m., Saturday, April 29, 2000.  Board members present were:  James Salas, Donna Stryker, Joe Salazar, Reta Jones and Katherine Ingold.  Staff members present were; Interim Co-Superintendents Dianna Jennings and Kenalea Johnson, John Wolfe, Office of Finance and Administration, Ben Rich, Human Resources Manager. No other individuals were present during the Call to Order.  John Williams, Executive Assistant was recording secretary.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance

Regent Joe Salazar led the audience in the pledge of allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

III.
Introduction of Guests

NMSVH Main Campus Staff members present were:  Alicia McAninch, Coach Paul Tapia, Brenda Holmes, Jennifer McClarin, Bob Jensen, Paul Mancuso.

NMSVH Preschool Staff members present were:  Linda Lyle, Lynn Coburne.

Other Guests:  Mr. Jim Huge, Huge & Associates.

IV.
Announcements – Board Comments

President Salas – President Salas welcomed everyone and thanked them for their attendance at this meeting.  Provided clarification on Mr. Jim Huge’s role in the Superintendent search as the NMSVH consultant.  Mr. Huge’s role remains the same as it was two years ago when his services were utilized to locate school Superintendent candidates.  He is a recruiter who assists in locating and encouraging candidates to apply for the position.  He delivers application packets, checks references, conducts screenings, and coordinates the search efforts.  The Board of Regents makes the determination on who gets interviewed and makes the final selection for the position of Superintendent.  President Salas complimented Mr. Jim Huge on the quality of assistance that he provides.  President Salas thanked the staff for the support that they have provided during Superintendent recruitment process.  

Joe Salazar – Expressed how much he enjoys being on the NMSVH campus and enjoyed his tour of the campus on the 28th of April.

Donna Stryker – Expressed how much she has enjoyed the past few days on the campus and stated how much she appreciates the staffs participation in all aspects of NMSVH.  She appreciated the staff members who participated in the Superintendent candidates receptions and question and answer periods.  She feels that this participation is very helpful in the process and is good for the candidates, and good for the Board of Regents.  Thanked the NMSVH staff for the support given during the Superintendent recruitment and interview process.  

Katherine Ingold – Happy to see the staff and guest attendance at this Board meeting.  Expressed how happy she was to see the participation in the Superintendent candidates reception and question and answer sessions.  Also expressed how happy she was to see the level of participation during the recent meeting between the Board of Regents and NMSVH staff.  Recognized Lynn Coburne and Linda Lyle from the Albuquerque Preschool.  Expressed how happy she was to visit the Albuquerque Preschool and meet with the preschool staff.  Complimented the NMSVH Preschool and NMSVH Main Campus teachers on their exceptional talents and dedication to the children that we serve.

Reta Jones – Stated that she echoes the sentiments of Regent Ingold.  The last month has been extremely busy at NMSVH between the Superintendent search, work towards improving staff communications, and Preschool Expansion Committee work.  Everything that is occurring now will move NMSVH forward in the future and open lines of communication.  She expressed her pleasure in the number of staff that participated in the Superintendent candidate search and screening.  She thanked all for their participation.  Reta Jones informed the Board and audience that during this three day visit to the campus she took an indepth tour of the campus.  For the record Reta Jones stated that she would like to see the Major Focus item on every Board Agenda not be held in the Boardroom but actually at the site that relates to the Major Focus item.  She expressed that it is her hope that administration can accommodate this suggestion when scheduling future Board of Regents meetings.

V. Input

A. 
Alicia McAninch – NMSVH Braille and Audio Production Manager. Thanked the members of the Board of Regents for their recent meetings with the main campus and preschool staff.  Also thanked the Board for having Mr. John F. Kennedy come to the campus and speak to the staff concerning legal issues.  Stated that she hopes that these types of dialogue can continue.  Expressed appreciation for the Boards support of the Staff Advisory Council and encouraged the Board to continue in their support of this important communication channel.  Expressed concern about the lack of “exit interviews” at NMSVH.  She feels that far too many people leave NMSVH “in silence” without the administration ever knowing why they left.  She expressed her sadness at the loss of Patrika Griego, an 18 year employee of NMSVH.  She feels that there was no acknowledgment of her departure, and that she was another experienced employee that left “in silence”.  She expressed her hope that the Board of Regents can figure a way to retain these good people and recruit some new ones.  Alicia McAninch then complimented Mr. Jim Huge (Huge & Associates) for the high quality of Superintendent candidates that were presented to the Board of Regents and the NMSVH staff.  She thanked the Board for the opportunity to meet and question the candidates, and stated that many other staff members appreciated this opportunity.  In closing Alicia McAninch thanked the Board of Regents for their continued support of the children and staff of NMSVH and encouraged the Board to keep listening.  
B.
Parent Input.  No parent input.

VI.
Board Activities

A.
Agenda.  President Salas indicated that the Neff & Ricci conference call is scheduled for 10:00 a.m. and recommended that the Board work the agenda around this conference call.  Also recommended that the Executive Session be scheduled for shortly after the conclusion of the Neff & Ricci conference call.   Because the athletic program staff are busy organizing for the upcoming track meet President Salas recommended that the Major Focus – Athletic Program agenda item be held to the end of the agenda.  If the Major Focus item is presented today President Salas recommended that the Board members go to the track and field venue for the presentation.  President Salas asked for Board input on the proposed agenda.  Reta Jones asked that the Preschool agenda items be addressed early on the agenda to allow the Preschool staff present to return to Albuquerque at an early hour.  The Preschool staff expressed their appreciation for this recommendation but stated that it is their intention to stay for the majority of the Board of Regents meeting to facilitate the transference of Board information to the Preschool staff.  

UPON A MOTION by Donna Stryker, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to approve the agenda as presented.  (carried unanimously).


B.
Minutes, special meeting of March 14, 2000.

President Salas asked for input or changes.  None offered. 


C.
Minutes, regular meeting of March 24, 2000.



President Salas asked for input or changes.   None offered.


D.
Minutes, special meeting of March 25, 2000.



President Salas asked for input or changes.  None offered.


E.
Minutes, special meeting of April 7, 2000.



President Salas asked for input or changes.  None offered.

UPON A MOTION by Joe Salazar, seconded by Donna Stryker, the Board moved to approve the minutes of March 14, 2000 as presented, March 24, 2000 as presented, March 25, 2000 as presented, and April 7, 2000 as presented.  

(carried unanimously)


F.
Board Meeting Schedule.  

President Salas reviewed the Board schedule for the remainder of the school year.  Donna Stryker indicated that the schedule shows May 24, and 25, which is a Wednesday and Thursday.  The schedule should indicate May 25, and 26, Thursday and Friday.  The schedule will be revised to reflect the correct dates.  President Salas asked that Board meeting dates be established for the period July 2000 through May 2000.  Donna Stryker asked that consideration be given to holding some of the meetings either on Mondays or on Saturdays to accommodate those members of the Board who have work obligations.  Dianna Jennings pointed out that having meetings on Saturdays will not allow the Board to hold the Major Focus agenda items at the subject sites as there will not be programs in progress on Saturday.  Joe Salazar recommended that Saturday meetings be scheduled on the student on-campus weekends.  Discussion continued on possible meeting dates.  President Salas asked the Board if they would prefer to defer development of the new schedule to the May 25 Regents meeting?   This would allow the Board to develop a schedule utilizing the 2000-2001 school calendar.  Joe Salazar asked that Dianna Jennings check with the staff to see if they are comfortable with occasional Saturday meetings.  Establishment of Board meeting dates for August 2000 through June 2001 deferred until the May 25, 2000 meeting of the Board of Regents.  

UPON A MOTION by Donna Stryker, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to adopt May 25, 2000, May 26, 2000, June 24, 2000, and July 28, 2000 as scheduled Board meeting dates.  (carried unanimously)


G.
Superintendents Report.

President Salas asked the Interim Co-Superintendents, Dianna Jennings and Kenalea Johnson if they had any additions to the reports submitted to the Board.  Kenalea Johnson stated that she had no additions.  Dianna Jennings stated Marrissa Gonzales is added to the list of staff who have finished their Braille Protocol in accordance with the Department of Justice Stipulation.  President Salas stated that the report submitted by Dianna Jennings indicates that surveys were sent out as a part of the accreditation self-study.  He stated that he was not aware of this survey and would feel more comfortable if surveys being sent outside of the school were shown to the Board prior to distribution.  Dianna Jennings informed the Board of the requirement for this self-study and apologized to the Board for the late notification.  Reta Jones stated that she feels it is very important when communicating with the public that the Board of Regents be fully aware of what is being distributed before distribution.

UPON A MOTION by Reta Jones, seconded by Katherine Ingold the Board moved to accept the Superintendents report as presented.  (carried unanimously).

VII.
Business & Finance


A.
Personnel Report.

Donna Stryker asked if an employment start date can be incorporated into future Personnel Reports so that the Board may ascertain how long employees who are either terminated, resign, or retire have been with NMSVH?  Ben Rich indicated that this information will be included in future reports.  Ben Rich informed the Board that exit interviews are presently offered to departing staff members.  They are not scheduled if the departing staff member does not wish to have one.  These exit interviews can be held with Human Resources or any staff member that the departing staff member wishes to speak with.  Donna Stryker asked how the exit interview process is communicated to the staff?  John Wolfe stated that within his department if he finds out one of his staff is leaving he makes it a point to go and speak with the employee.  Donna Stryker stated that she hopes that there is an effective vehicle in which to communicate the exit interview process to the staff, including Preschool and Outreach staff.  Reta Jones stated that while it may be the Department Heads responsibility to find out why an employee is leaving NMSVH, that is not where the information should be gathered for a formal exit interview conference.  This information should be gathered by the Human Resources office.  This should be a normal part of “out processing”.  The information gathered during the exit interview is important to NMSVH and should not be voluntary.  Donna Stryker stated that she agrees with Reta Jones that the exit interview should be a mandatory part of NMSVH out processing.  She realizes that you cannot make people say why they are leaving, if they do not wish to, but the vehicle for this information must be presented by the Human Resources office.  Ben Rich stated that Human Resources will make the exit interview a mandatory part of NMSVH out processing and will gather as much information as possible regarding reasons for leaving NMSVH.  President Salas asked Ben Rich to develop a formal mandatory exit interview process and report back to the Board on its development.


B.
Monthly Investment Report

The Board had no questions or comments regarding the Monthly Investment Report.

UPON A MOTION by Donna Stryker, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to approve the Personnel Report as presented, and the Monthly Investment Report as presented.  (carried unanimously)

VIII.
Other Items

A.
Preschool Expansion.


Reta Jones briefed the Board on the actions of the NMSVH Preschool Expansion Committee.   The brief included the direction in which the committee is going on expansion, but because of the need for additional direction from the Board the proposed expansion plan is not ready for presentation to the Board of Regents.  Reta Jones confirmed that there is interest by the parents, advocacy groups, and preschool employees to expand the NMSVH Preschool Program. The committee is looking at expanding services through Grade 3 at this point.  Once the need to expand was established the committee asked what should be done with the existing facilities?  Reta Jones stated that excerpts from the Fire Code, while addressing the second floor situation, does not actually say that children cannot be located on the second floor of a structure.  The Fire Code does however have requirements for egress from the second floor.  The second floor of the existing Preschool can therefore be utilized as classroom space if the proper egress is provided.  However this may not be a financially viable option.  This information was provided to the Board to clarify previous misunderstandings regarding student use of second floor facilities.  The current square footage of the existing Preschool is not sufficient for expansion, of either grades, or of program opportunities.  The question then is what do we do with the existing facilities, and how do we proceed with a new facility?  Because of the many unknowns regarding program development/expansion the Preschool Expansion Committee believes that acquisition of a building at this point in the process is not fiscally responsible.  What the committee recommends is the leasing of space in the range of 20,000 to 25,000 sq. ft.  Another question then arises, if we lease this type of space, would we find an existing facility with the parameters of single floor layout, enough outside property for the construction of a play area, adequate parking, etc?  A committee member feels that there may be a developer that might be interested in developing the building and property needed, and then leasing it to NMSVH.  The committee researched the square footage development cost and estimates the cost to be between $12.00 - $15.00 per square foot.  An existing building might lease for $8.00 - $13.00 per square foot, depending on the location and condition of the building.  Because of the needs of the preschool, especially when serving medically fragile children, a newer building would be preferable.  Older buildings more often than not come with many problems (mold, asbestos, etc) that would be detrimental to our students.  The Preschool Expansion Committee requests authorization from the Board of Regents to pursue the leasing of a 20,000 to 25,000 sq. ft. newer facility for use by the NMSVH Preschool.  The Preschool Expansion Committee has established a target occupancy date of not later than July 1, 2001.  Reta Jones stated that the Preschool Expansion Committee is not recommending the purchase of a building because of the unknowns of long-term expansion.  The Preschool does not want to be “saddled” with a building that could potentially be difficult to get rid of, plus the very lengthy process that must be gone through just to receive purchase authority for a building.  Leasing a facility leaves the Preschool in a very flexible situation.  As the Preschool program expands, the Preschool should be in a situation where it can very easily move to larger facilities to accommodate the expansion.  Leasing will allow this mobility.  The committee will be looking at a 7 year lease term, which is typical for buildings with the square footage necessary for the Preschool.  Donna Stryker asked if there is any reason why the existing facility can’t be retained for additional services, i.e. diagnostics, parent training, etc?  In addition to leasing additional building space.  Or do we want to get rid of the building on 230 Truman?  Reta Jones stated that a factor in that decision would depend on the location and size of the leased space.  In general the expressed interest was to keep the Preschool functions together (i.e. one location).  Answers to that questions will be easier once space needs have been completely determined.  Joe Salazar asked how much expansion would take place during the 7 year lease period?  Reta Jones stated that the expansion will be more in programs provided than students served.  While we will experience some growth in student numbers, the quantity and types of programs/services offered is the real issue.  Donna Stryker asked when the committee would be meeting with the NMSVH Preschool staff to determine the needs for expansion?  Reta Jones indicated that these meetings will take place in the month of May and after completed a report will be presented to the Board.  President Salas stated that his understanding has been that the Board has committed to serving the kindergarten and below children that are in the preschool pipeline, for next school year.  Beyond that commitment he also understands that the Preschool Expansion Committee has been asked to look into the possibility of expanding beyond kindergarten, without specification on grade levels.  President Salas asked if this is the approach of the committee?  Reta Jones stated that the Board expressed a desire to expand, but did not pass any type of formal commitment regarding resource expenditures in terms of a definitive plan to expand services.  Reta Jones stated that if the Board authorizes the Preschool Expansion Committee to research leased space, then it is her opinion that the Board is also committing to the concept of expansion of services?  President Salas expressed concerns that expansion would be viewed as competing with Albuquerque Public Schools (APS).  Reta Jones stated that given the lack of VI & O&M teacher training in the State of New Mexico, and the shortage of these certifications within the public schools systems, and the fact that the Preschool cannot provide these teacher services to APS, the issue is how do we serve these children in grades 1 through 3 as they are developing?  The committee has the ultimate goal of providing services within a childs school district.  But an immediate solution to the lack of services is expansion of the preschool services.  Dianna Jennings stated that if the Board should decide to go with a lease instead of a purchase on a building, she encourages that the focus be on a single story structure rather than multi-story.  If you are looking at serving medically fragile and multi-impaired students, there will still be the challenge of getting those students up to the classroom, and more importantly, off of the second floor, irregardless of the amount of exits.  Reta Jones stated that the Preschool Expansion Committee requests authorization from the Board of Regents to pursue the leasing of a 20,000 to 25,000 sq. ft. newer facility, centrally located to Albuquerque, for use by the NMSVH Preschool to facilitate expansion.  President Salas asked Reta Jones to refresh his memory on the square footage of the existing Preschool building.  Reta Jones stated that the square footage of leaseable space is approximately 8,880 square feet.  The total square footage is approximately 10,500.  Joe Salazar asked if Reta Jones had a projection of how many students would be served in this new larger facility?  Reta Jones stated that an estimate would be approximately 60 students by the year 2004 with a maximum number of students at 75.  More importantly would be the expansion of supplemental services that would be possible in a larger facility.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to approve the Preschool Expansion Committee pursuit of leasing a 20,000 to 25,000 square foot building.  The Preschool Expansion Committee will return to the Board for approval before any actual lease agreement is made.  

(carried unanimously)


B.
Business Office Systems Review – Neff & Ricci

Mr. Larry Carmony, Neff & Ricci, briefed the Board of Regents, via teleconference, on the outcome of the recent study of the NMSVH business office systems, specifically accounting procedures, and accounting software recommendations.  Neff & Ricci provided the Board of Regents with a written report that included a analysis of accounting procedures, recommendations for improvements, and recommendations regarding the purchase of new accounting software.  Mr. Larry Carmony entertained questions from the Board concerning the analysis of accounting procedures.  The Board had no questions concerning the analysis.  Mr. Carmony then reviewed the recommendations for improvement with the Board.  During the course of this review members of the Board provided input to Mr. Carmony for incorporation into the final report.  Mr. John Wolfe, Director, Business &  Finance advised the Board throughout the recommendations report of the areas that have already been addressed, or are being addressed.  Mr. Carmony reviewed the recommendations regarding the purchase of new accounting software. Mr. Carmony informed the Board that the existing computer system software was not evaluated because it is understood that NMSVH will be moving to a new software package.  Instead recommendations were made based on the accounting functions at NMSVH.  Mr. Carmony pointed out that this portion of the report is not a needs analysis as that would be beyond the scope of the project contracted to Neff & Ricci.  Mr. Carmony informed the Board that the next step in this contracted project would be the production of the accounting manual.  This will be accomplished by Neff & Ricci utilizing the contents of the report and all input from the Board of Regents and Director, Finance & Administration.   Reta Jones pointed out that a number of the recommendations contained in this report directly correlate with the implementation of new accounting system software and therefore will not be implemented until the a new software package is purchased, and installed.  Mr. Carmony stated that the accounting manual that Neff & Ricci will put together for NMSVH will be based on the current accounting system.  Once NMSVH purchases and implements the new software administration can make the necessary changes to the manual, or if necessary Neff & Ricci can be contracted to make the necessary updates.  Reta Jones recommends that John Wolfe prioritize the accounting system software Request for Proposal (RFP) and get it on the street as soon as possible.  It is her hope that a software system will be approved for purchase by the Board by July 1, 2000 with implementation during Summer 2000.  John Wolfe stated that he will attempt to meet those dates.

UPON A MOTION by Reta Jones, seconded by Katherine Ingold, the Board moved to have the NMSVH Director, Finance & Administration review and implement the recommendations of Neff & Ricci and provide the Board of Regents with a corrective action plan regarding accounting practices.  (carried unanimously)

IX.
Executive Session 10:43 a.m. to 5:17 p.m.

UPON A MOTION by Donna Stryker, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 10:43 a.m., Saturday, April 29, 2000, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss Limited Personnel Issues including Superintendent Selection, Other Limited Personnel Issues, Student Information, and Hiring of Certified Staff.  Roll Call Vote:  Reta Jones – aye, Katherine Ingold - aye, Donna Stryker - aye, Joe Salazar – aye, President Salas – aye.  Present in the Executive Session will be members of the Board of Regents, and Mr. Jim Huge.  Interim Co-Superintendents Dianna Jennings and Kenalea Johnson will join the Executive Session at a later time.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Donna Stryker, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 5:17 p.m., Saturday, April 29, 2000 where the only items discussed were Limited Personnel Issues including Superintendent Selection, Student Information, and Hiring of Certified Staff.   Roll Call Vote:  Reta Jones – aye, Joe Salazar – aye, Katherine Ingold – aye, Donna Stryker – aye, Jim Salas – aye.  President Salas informed those in attendance that the Board of Regents has not finalized their decision on the selection for Superintendent.  

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to hire the following Certified Teachers; Brenda Holmes – main campus, Ann Nagy – Itinerant, Laura Jackson – Itinerant, and Sherri Lyle – Itinerant.  

(carried unanimously).

X.
Other Items (continued)
C.
Preschool Extended School Year (ESY).


Kenalea Johnson presented a report on the projections for the NMSVH Preschool Extended School Year (ESY) program.  Kenalea reported that the Preschool IEP team has identified 6 children for ESY.  The following staffing will be needed to effectively provide ESY services: 1 teacher, 2 assistant teachers, 1 secretary, 1 school nurse.  ESY will be conducted over a 5 week period, 3 hours per day, 3 days per week.  Transportation and therapies will be contracted for the ESY students.  Janitorial services will also be needed.  Estimated cost of ESY will be $15,000 to $20,000, not including the infant teachers.  Reta Jones asked for clarification on the secretary position for ESY.  Kenalea Johnson stated that she will be the main point of contact for the school, will monitor guests and visitors to the facility, as well as take care of the administrative matters for the program.  Linda Lyle pointed out that the secretary will also have the capacity to serve as a substitute when needed.  

UPON A MOTION by Donna Stryker, seconded by Joe Salazar, the Board moved to accept the report on the Preschool Extended School Year (ESY) program as presented by Kenalea Johnson, Director of Outreach.  (carried unanimously).


D.
Preschool 2000-2001 School Year.

Kenalea Johnson presented a report to the Board regarding projected Preschool student numbers and staffing needs, including staffing increases, for the 2000-2001 School Year.  This report did not include budgetary matters and is therefore submitted to the Board for informational purposes only.  Donna Stryker asked when Kenalea Johnson would be able to submit budgetary information on next school year to the Board?  Kenalea Johnson indicated that budget figures are difficult to report at this time given the possible leasing of additional Preschool space, possible lease space modifications to accommodate the Preschool, and associated staffing needs.   Kenalea Johnson asked the Board for approval to begin advertising for the additional teachers (both preschool and infant) and assistants that will be necessary for next school year.  Donna Stryker asked Kenalea Johnson if she is able to provide at least staffing costs to the Board?  Reta Jones indicated that this would be part of the Preschool Expansion Report that will be presented in May 2000.  Donna Stryker stated that she understands that Kenalea Johnson is asking for Board approval to hire staffing for next school year.  Kenalea Johnson stated that she does not need authorization for the classroom teachers at this time.  However she does need to have Board approval for the hiring of at least one infant teacher for the summer.  Current staffing cannot handle infant services during the summer without the assistance of at least one infant teacher.  Linda Lyle reminded the Board that IDEA requires that infants continue with the same level of service all year.  So the infant program is not a nine month program.  In the past the Preschool has provided the 12 months services to infants, but it was handled by the current staffing.  Due to increased assessments and increased infant enrollment the current staffing can no longer handle the infant services through the summer without the addition of at least one infant teacher.  Without the additional teacher infants will be required to go on a waiting list.  Donna Stryker expressed that she has no issue with the needs for additional staff.  She stated that she finds it difficult to approve requests without knowing the financial details involved.  Joe Salazar asked when these figures would be provided to the Board?  Kenalea Johnson stated she can estimate the staffing costs, and the equipment necessary for the 2000-2001 services.  But she cannot estimate costs for the leased space, including upkeep and transportation issues until a site has been identified.  She stated that she will attempt to have as much of the financial data as possible ready for presentation to the Board at the May 2000 meeting.  Donna Stryker stated that if staffing costs can be estimated she feels that a proposal could have been submitted to the Board at this meeting, irregardless of the costs involved with leased space.  Anytime any department submits information or proposals to the Board on a program on campus, as much information as possible needs to be submitted to the Board to assist the making sound and fair decisions.  Reta Jones stated that while the cost of a program is important, of equal importance is where the money will come from within the budget.  What re-allocation will be necessary to fund the program?  Kenalea Johnson stated that this is being looked at.  The information presented to the Board today is simply for information only, so that the Board knows where we are going with next years Preschool program.  Donna Stryker asked Kenalea Johnson if she was anticipating a motion at this meeting?  Kenalea Johnson stated that she requests a motion on the infant teacher advertising/hiring issue only.  If the Board wishes to wait on the infant teacher decision until the entire budget packet is ready for 2000-2001 Preschool School Year the preschool will be able to make it through the summer under the existing staffing, however we will be providing minimal services.  Donna Stryker stated that she wants to make the decision now, but she feels that the Board has not been provided the necessary tools to make the decision.  Reta Jones stated that we know approximately what an infant teacher salary is.  She asked John Wolfe if there are sufficient savings in our budget to be able to fund the Extended School Year and an infant teacher for the Preschool?  John Wolfe stated that he has expressed concern to the Co-Superintendents concerning the status of the budget.  If you review the budget package that is contained in the Board packet you will see that the school is at the “straight line” on the budget.  This is a concern.  Some decisions/prioritizations will need to be done to identify the funds for ESY and the infant teacher.  Reta Jones  - when is the decision on the infant teacher critical?  When does the decision have to be made?  Kenalea Johnson stated that it will be critical in Fall 2000.  The infant teacher is needed as soon as the summer ESY, if possible.  Donna Stryker asked if she heard correctly, without the infant teacher will we have to do minimal service delivery during the summer?  Linda Lyle stated that this is correct.  We will be out of compliance with IDEA.  Reta Jones stated that apparently we need to find the money for the infant teacher.  John Wolfe restated that the money can be found.  Reprioritization of other projects will be necessary to find the money.  At this time he stated that he cannot tell the Board which line item it would come from, but it can be funded.  Joe Salazar stated that he feels that the matter is sufficiently urgent to make the following motion.

UPON A MOTION by Joe Salazar, seconded by Donna Stryker, the Board moved to approve the advertisement for the position of Preschool Infant Teacher.  

(carried unanimously)  


E.
Preschool Environmental Concerns.

John Wolfe provided the Board of Regents with a copy of the Preschool indoor air quality assessment report as conducted and prepared by Acme Environmental Inc., Albuquerque, New Mexico.  This assessment was conducted as a direct result of environmental concerns expressed by members of the NMSVH Preschool staff and as well as parents of NMSVH Preschool student parents.  John Wolfe reviewed the findings with the Board of Regents and updated the Board as to the corrective action that has been taken, corrective action that is pending, and the actions being taken to resolve all issues.  Reta Jones expressed her appreciation for the immediate action that was taken to resolve these issues.  She thanked all involved for their assistance.  She offered a comment on a letter received from a parent expressing concerns about the environment issues.  Reta Jones stated that at the last Board meeting, March 24, 2000 she had informed the Board that she would write a letter to the Preschool parents addressing the environmental issues.  When Reta Jones received information to put into this letter she found out that the issue had already been addressed in the Preschool newsletter.  At that point Reta Jones elected not to write an additional letter to the parents.  She also shared this decision with another Preschool parent, who expressed that they did not feel that the newsletter was satisfactory communication.  Reta Jones asked that the contents of the indoor air quality assessment report, and/or the actions that have been taken be communicated to the Preschool parents formally, from the Board of Regents.  President Salas indicated that such a letter has already been drafted by the Director of Outreach, and that he would be happy to sign it.  A copy of this letter has been provided to all Board members for review, revision if necessary, and approval.  


F.
U.S. Forest Service Grant
John Wolfe informed the Board that in order for NMSVH to prepare and submit a grant for the U.S. Forest Service Re-Leaf Grant, the Board must pass a resolution indicating support of the action, and this support must be a part of the public records.  Awarding of this grant will assist the school in its efforts to replace all diseased trees on the main campus, a project that will cost an estimated $5,000 this year.  John Wolfe read the proposed resolution to the Board.

UPON A MOTION by Joe Salazar, seconded by Donna Stryker, the Board moved to approve the U.S. Forest Service Re-Leaf Grant Board Resolution to be submitted as part of the grant proposal.  (carried unanimously)


G.
Budget Revisions

John Wolfe indicated to the Board that the Commission on Higher Education recently notified the school that the budget revision report must be submitted to them by May 01, 2000.  A copy of the budget revision has been provided to all members of the Board of Regents as a supplemental, which was not mailed at the time of the regular Board packet.  This budget revision must be reviewed and approved by the Board prior to submission of the required report to the Commission on Higher Education.  Donna Stryker asked for clarification.  Is the Board being asked to approve a budget revision today after receiving it only 2 days prior to this meeting?  Discussion was held regarding changes to the budget that are reflected in the document as well as the report that is required by the Commission on Higher Education.  Donna Stryker expressed great concern about voting on an important issue such as the budget revision without being given adequate opportunity to review it first.  John Wolfe informed the Board that the Commission on Higher Education moved their submission date up which severely cut down on the review and preparation time.  Notification of this change in submission date was received during the past week.  President Salas stated that if that is the situation, all institutions under the Commission on Higher Education have experienced a shortened review and approval time.  He stated that he feels that the Commission on Higher Education may be willing to grant an extension to the report submission date.  John Wolfe stated that he would contact the Commission on Higher Education and express our concerns and request an extension. 

After discussion on the present budget revision document the Board of Regents directed John Wolfe to contact the Commission on Higher Education and ask for an extension to the submission date for the required report.  The Board of Regents does not feel comfortable approving the presented revision due to the extremely short time that was given to the Board for document review, subsequent confusion as to the nature of the revisions, and the method that was used for re-allocation of undistributed funds.

Deferred to the May 25, 2000 Board of Regents meeting.

XI.
Tabled Agenda Items.

The following April 29, 2000 agenda items were tabled until the May 25, 2000 regular meeting of the Board of Regents.

A.
Medicaid Collaborative Plan

B.
Budgeted FTEs (Full Time Employees)

C.
Purchase of Automobiles

D.
USDA Update

E.
Follow-up on Board and Attorney Meetings with Staff

F.
Composition of Parent Advisory Council

G.
Update on meeting with Alamogordo Public Schools

H.
Board Officer Roles & Authorities

XII.
Adjournment 

UPON A MOTION by Joe Salazar, seconded by Reta Jones, the Board moved to adjourn their meeting.   (Motion carried unanimously).

Meeting Adjourned at 6:12 p.m., Saturday, April 29, 2000

Approved:  May 25, 2000


Approved:  May 25, 2000

​​​​​​​________________________

​​​​​​​________________________

James Salas, President


Donna Stryker, Secretary

NMSVH Board of Regents
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